PADSTOW TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Full Council of Padstow Town Council held on Tuesday 24 September 2013 commencing at 7.30 pm held at the Memorial Hall, Padstow

Present:
C Watson-Smyth (Chair), R Buscombe, F J Bealing, A P Flide, K Freeman, R Higman, I F McKey, A Rickard and Mrs T Walter 
In Attendance: Mrs K Pemberton (Town Clerk), PC A Spires, Shaun Watts, PWH (Project Manager Car Park Works) and 7 members of the public

2013/81
Apologies for absence and announcements.  Apologies were received from Councillors Mrs K Seaber, Mrs A Symons and D N Vivian.  There were no announcements.
2013/82
Declarations of Interest: Councillor Mrs T Walter declared an interest in agenda item 19a; Councillor R J Higman declared an interest in agenda item 12a
2013/83
Dispensations: None.

2013/84
Public Participation: a) Planning Application 2013/08137 9 Little Dinas, Padstow: Mr Martin addressed the Council in support of his planning application.  He outlined that the change of use was required in order to be able to take care of his elderly parents.  He outlined that he’d be happy to answer any questions which Council may have.

b) Lease Issues: Request from Lobster Hatchery: The Lobster Hatchery Manager address the Council outlining their request for the redevelopment of the Hatchery, as detailed in the agenda papers.  He confirmed he was happy to take any questions or clarify any matters for Council.
c) Cornwall Councillor’s Report: Councillor Buscombe advised of rebuishment works due to take place during November /December on North Quay, Link Road and Trevone public conveniences.  He was trying to ascertain if these works would be completed in time for the Christmas festival.  Councillor Buscombe also tabled an update paper with regards to itinerant traders.  He was pushing this matter forward and taking forward various issues of concern with relevant bodies such as CC and the Police.
d) Police Report:  PC Andy Spires referred to the Police Report from 27 August to 24 September there had been 28 calls to the police.  One of which was an assault.  He also referred to efforts the Police were making in trying to house a homeless female in Trevone.  After much hard work it was hoped that she may have been housed.
2013/85
Minutes Tuesday 30 July 2013: RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 30 July 2013 were a true record of the meeting and they were signed by the chair.
2013/86
Minutes Tuesday 27 August 2013: RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 27 August 2013 were a true record of the meeting and they were signed by the chair.
2013/87
Clerks Report/Work Programme: was noted for information.
2013/88
Committee/Working Group Meetings:

ai)
RESOLVED to approve the recommendations and adopt the minutes of the meeting of the Highways, Road and Transport Committee held on Tuesday 20 August 2013

ii)
RESOLVED to approve the recommendations and adopt the minutes of the meeting of the Leisure, Tourism and Open Spaces Committee held on Tuesday 3 September 2013

iii)
RESOLVED to approve the recommendations and adopt the minutes of the meeting of the Staffing Committee held on Tuesday 17 September 2013

b)
RESOLVED to receive the minutes of the meetings of the Planning Committee held on Tuesday 13 August and Tuesday 3 September 2013.

ci)
RESOLVED to approve the recommendations and adopt of note of the meeting of the Neighbourhood Development Working Group held on Tuesday 17 September 2013.
ii)
RESOLVED to approve the Neighbourhood Development Working Group Terms of Reference.

iii)
RESOLVED to note the Housing Needs Survey.

d)
RESOLVED to approve the Station House Working Group Terms of Reference subject to deleting the 3 bullet points under Purpose and Aims.
2013/89
Finance: Monthly Accounts and Payment for August/September 2013 
a) The monthly finance report was received and noted for information.

b) RESOLVED to pay accounts for August and September totalling £18,749.48, BACS/Direct Debits (to include regular payments and since last statement) of £23,341.16, cheques written/Direct Debits since last statement totalling £36,213.69 and addendum to the accounts for September totalling £3,510.45.
c) Finance report: a) RESOLVED to transfer the following earmarked reserves: i) £5,000 from Unit 5b Trecerus Industrial Estate EMR to update the computers; and ii) £1,620.55 from the Grant EMR to Padstow Enterprise Youth Group for invoices paid.

b) RESOLVED that £7,434.40 from the Grant EMR be transferred to Padstow Enterprise Youth Group being the balance of the cheque received from the Camelford Youth Club for Padstow Youth Club.  This was following a meeting with them and on the production of a signed copy of their constitution following advice from the Internal Auditor.

c) Noted a fixed term deposit made for 3 months as outlined in the report.

d) Noted car park takings as detailed in the report.

e) The Chairman of Finance outlined this matter to the Council and his support in moving the Grants Meeting.  He considered that current arrangements conflicted with the end of year accounts and Annual Return. RESOLVED that the Grants meeting in April be brought forward to the February Finance and General Purposes Committee with the deadline for applications being the 31 January 2014.  Comment was made that organisations who put in a request last year should be contacted and advised of this change and that it should be published on the Council’s website and notice boards.  As these grants were for local groups it was considered that an article in the newspapers was not required. 
2013/90
Correspondence: 
a) 
Noted.  The Town Clerk updated of subsequent correspondence that had come in since agenda despatch namely:- i) Invitation from the Police to go on a Police Patrol.  Any Councillor interested to contact the Town Clerk; and ii) A German film company requesting permission to film on the bandstand in October.  The Town Clerk would follow Council’s Film Procedure in this regard.

b)
Letters of thanks with regards to the Padstow to Rock Swim and the Padstow Museum were noted.
c)
i) PATA: Padstow Christmas Festival: RESOLVED that the requests in relation to the Padstow Christmas Festival, be approved, as follows i) permission be granted to use the Council’s crash barrier and road closure signs and that a sign be allowed to be erected advising motorist that the PHC car park was closed.  However, it be outlined that organisers of the event man the road closure, not PTC staff and furthermore to advise them that the Railway Car Park will be undergoing a major improvement programme during the winter which would limit the amount of available car parking; ii) Permission be granted for the use of the Council ‘s bandstand from Thursday 5 December to Sunday 8 December and that an exemption be made, in this instance, to allow amplification to be used on the bandstand; iii) it be confirmed that PTC toilets would be opened during the festival and that PATA be informed of the refurbishment of CC toilets during this time.
ii) Heartsafe Initiative: It was acknowledged what a great idea this was however, comment was made that the Town Council offices wasn’t probably the best position as time was of an essence and often it was difficult to locate the offices.  Comment was made further that it would be helpful to know of any other take up in the town already.  Councillor Buscombe advised that he was aware PHC and a public house in Padstow were having one each.  Furthermore, that St Merryn PC were looking to raise money with a view to one being located centrally in the village. It was suggested that that the First Responders in Padstow be approached for ideas on best places for them to be placed. RESOLVED that the Town Clerk seek further information on take up and suggestions on other preferred locations and that this then be put to the budget meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee in November for further consideration.
2013/91
Winter Boat Storage: RESOLVED that, due to the potential car park improvement works taking place this winter, that no winter boat storage be offered should the improvement works go ahead.
2013/92
Planning Applications: 



Councillor Higman left the meeting for this item.

a) PA13/07581 – St Cadoc, Dobbin Lane, Trevone - Demolition of existing single storey residential dwelling and erection of new two storey residential dwelling with room in the roof  SUPPORTED
Councillor Higman returned to the meeting.

The Chairman advised that the Planning Application number on the agenda was incorrect, it should have read PA13/08137.
b) 
PA13/08137 – 9 Little Dinas, Padstow – Change of garage into bedroom.  Alteration involves removal of garage door, blocking up of entrance and installation of pvc window (front of bungalow). Garage doors to be raised.  Walls and ceiling to be insulated.  In rear of room installation of shower unit.  Existing door replaced with smaller double glazed unit.  Electricals to be upgraded.   SUPPORTED
c) 
PA13/07443 – 6 Broad Street, Padstow – Listed building consent to remove modern plasterboard and open two ground floor rooms back into one; currently two shop units, which will revert to one SUPPORTED
d) 
PA13/08081 – 44 Church Street, Padstow – Proposals to alter and extend No. 44 Church Street, with alterations to the garage to include storage for bins and bikes  SUPPORTED
2013/93
Agenda Order

RESOLVED that Agenda Item 19a be taken out of confidential session after discussion it was considered this matter was not a confidential nature and that it be discussed prior to Agenda Item 13.
2013/94
Request from the National Lobster Hatchery: 

Councillor Walter left the meeting for this item.

At the request of the Chairman, the Lobster Hatchery Manager was invited to provide further information and clarification on the request.  The Hatchery Manager referred to the agenda papers outlining the development proposal.  He commented that this was clearly subject to any planning permission but that in order to be able to progress with any potential funding opportunities Council’s in principal decision on this matter was welcomed.


During discussion there were concerns with the development encroaching on Town Council land and question was raised where staff were going to park should this development go ahead. There was further concern that bringing on the juvenile lobsters would no longer be at the facility and that the facility would be more of a visitor centre.  The Town Clerk commented that she would look into issues relating to the current lease arrangements. Clearly, as this matter progressed it would be up for further discussion/ consideration by the Council.  Council was mindful that this was for “in principal” support at this stage which could assist with the Hatchery pursuing funding opportunities. 
RESOLVED, in principal, to support the proposal put forward by the Lobster Hatchery
Councillor Walter returned to the meeting.

2013/95
Reports from Members: 
i) Camel Trail Advisory Committee: Councillor Buscombe had attended as the Cornwall Council representative.  The issue of cycle racks was raised at the meeting which was noted at the meeting.
ii) Trevone Rock Pool: Both Councillors Higman and McKey had attended a meeting at the Trevone Village Hall on this matter where there had been some financial donations given.  A surveyor would be attending to provide advice on how to deal with the issue and associated cost.

2013/96
Dates of Padstow Town Council Meetings and Venues for Full Council Meetings: noted for information.
2013/97
It was RESOLVED to exclude the press and public due to the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted.

2013/98
Agenda Order: RESOLVED that Agenda Item 18 be brought forward so that the Project Manager can be invited to provide advice and then leave the meeting when the item is concluded.

2013/99
Railway Improvement and Cliff Stabilisation Work: See confidential minutes.

2013/100
RESOLVED that the confidential minutes of the meetings held on Tuesday 30 July 2013 and Tuesday 27 August 2013 were a true record of the meetings and they were signed by the chair.

2013/101
Staffing Committee: RESOLVED to adopt the confidential minutes and approve the recommendations of the Staffing Committee held on Tuesday 17 September 2013.

2013/102
Lease Issues: a) Crib Box Lease: See confidential minutes. 

b) Lease Updates: The Town Clerk advised that there were no updates.

Meeting closed at 9.00 pm
